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Scotland Committee Informal Meeting
Equality and Human Rights Commission
held on Wednesday 16th December 2020 via Webex

Present:
	Lesley Sawers (Chair)	
	(LS) Scotland Commissioner

	Bernadette Monaghan 
	(BM) Member

	Clare MacGillivray
	(CM) Member

	David Crichton
	(DC) Member

	Marsali Craig
	(MC) Member

	Naomi McAuliffe
	(NM) Member

	Rami Okasha
	(RO) Member


Apologies:
	Phil Arnold
	(PA) Member


In attendance:
	Alastair Pringle
	(AP) Executive Director, Scotland and Corporate Delivery

	John Wilkes
	(JW)	Head of Scotland

	Kishwer Falkner – Items 1 to 6
	(KF) EHRC Chair

	Lynn Welsh
	(LW) Head of Legal and Compliance Scotland

	Rebecca Hilsenrath
	(RH) Chief Executive

	Ruth Latusek 
	(RL) Senior Associate Business Support Scotland

	Vonnie Sandlan – Items 9 to 11
	(VS) Communications and Public Affairs Manager Scotland



1. Welcome and apologies
Lesley Sawers (LS) welcomed everyone to the meeting. LS thanked Kishwer Falkner (KF), the Commission’s new Chair, for joining a Scotland Committee meeting early on in her tenure. Apologies from Phil Arnold (PA) were received. 

2. Declaration of interests
It is noted that PA will become a trustee of Asylos from January 2021. PA’s declaration of interests will be updated on the Commission’s website.

No interests were declared in relation to today’s agenda.

3. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held 11th November 2020 were approved as an accurate record.

4. Matters arising and action points
It was noted that item 7 will cover the action from November’s meeting regarding an update from Clare MacGillivray (CM) on PPR and Just Rights.

There were no matters arising. 

5. Introduction from new Commission Chair, Kishwer Falkner 
KF noted she is looking forward to visiting Scotland in the future and meeting Committee members in person. 

KF gave an overview of her personal and professional background. KF highlighted the challenges for the Commission’s priorities, particularly the spending review.

KF addressed the recent press coverage and criticisms of newly appointed Commissioners. KF noted that the appointments are made by the Secretary of State. 

David Crichton (DC) enquired about the UK Government’s perceptions of the Commission, and whether the Commission is working in a benign or hostile political context.

KF described the political context as benign. KF noted that UK Government welcomes the Commission’s focus on enforcement and regulation. KF supports this view and the use of the Commission’s unique powers where it can make the most difference. This has been demonstrated in 2020 by the Labour Party and BBC investigations. 

Rami Okasha (RO) asked KF on her views how the Commission balances its role as an independent regulator and its relationship with UK Government. RO noted the different and sometimes competing priorities of the UK, Scottish and Welsh Governments, which the Commission also needs to navigate as a GB organisation.

KF stated each issue has to be dealt with on its own merits, taking an evidence based, pragmatic and process-driven approach. KF noted needing to disaggregate at that level can make it difficult to have a strategic view. 

Naomi McAuliffe (NM) noted some of the criticisms of recently appointed Commissioners have come from respected organisations. NM highlighted it is important how the Commission approaches relationships with different stakeholders going forward, such as communities and society organisations. NM noted that the Scotland Committee has done a lot of work on stakeholder engagement.

KF confirmed that building and maintaining good relations with stakeholders is a high priority and will continue to be so. Adding that a robust and transparent recruitment process had taken place, with Commissioner appointments made by the UK Government Minister.

CM also noted the importance of the Commission being live to criticisms. CM noted Scotland’s differing context in terms of human rights, with the Scottish Human Rights Commission (SHRC) as a strategic partner.

Marsali Craig (MC) thanked KF for providing a candid account on her perspective on the Commission’s future.

LS thanked Committee members for their questions and inputs. LS noted that she and KF have been discussing the statutory role of the Scotland Committee and considering how Committee members could become more engaged with the work of the Board. The aim will be to ensure the Scottish context and Committees’ skills and knowledge are fully integrated into the Commission’s GB strategy.

LS noted that the new Commissioners will be participating in sessions on devolved nations as part of their induction. 

JW noted that the Corporate Governance Team are coordinating Commissioners attending future statutory Committee meetings.

KF thanked the Scotland Committee, and confirmed this dialogue will continue. 

6. Update on race and social care programmes
Lynn Welsh (LW) gave an update on the social care programme. The two briefings are due to be published on 21st December. 
The Commission has attended meetings on Scottish Government’s (SG) independent review of adult social care. SHRC are now also involved, which means there will be a human rights as well as equality lens going forward. 
On the EHRC’s potential inquiry, the Board agreed that care assessments was the right focus and that it should go ahead as a three nations piece. The Commission will be seeking SHRC agreement due to the human rights aspect of the inquiry.
If SHRC do not grant permission for the human rights elements of the inquiry in Scotland, LW confirmed the Commission will review its social care work in Scotland. 

Committee members supported the inquiry’s direction of travel. 

JW gave an update on the race programme and race inquiry. The Commission inquiry is currently in the evidence-gathering phase. This includes putting out a call for evidence, stakeholder meetings, and commissioning researchers. The GB external expert advisory panel has held its first meeting. It is anticipated that the final report and recommendations will be published in June 2021. 

JW confirmed he and LW liaise frequently on the two programmes of work; for example, to manage potential cross over of Scotland stakeholder engagement.

LS offered the Committee’s resources and expertise to support the race and social care programmes. 

KF left the meeting.

7. Update on progress of First Minister’s Taskforce for Human Rights
Alastair Pringle (AP) updated the Committee on progress made by the Taskforce since the last update in November. The Taskforce continues with fairly extensive external stakeholder engagement and roundtables focussing on various equality issues and rights currently covered by UN treaties. 
At the last Taskforce working group meeting AP and LW gave presentations on the Commission’s experiences of monitoring and regulating PSED and on the Commission’s levers and powers which may be a model used in the incorporation recommendations. 
The Commission has established an internal working group to support its work with the Taskforce. AP highlighted this is where the group are seeking to engage with Scotland Committee members. 

Committee members were asked to put forward expressions of interest to be involved in the Taskforce internal working group meetings. Action Committee members.

LW confirmed that GB colleagues are involved with the incorporation agenda. 

NM offered to continue to engage with the Commission on this agenda after her term of office ends in January 2021. 

LS enquired about managing risk across the three nations. 

AP suggested the Three Nations pre-Board meeting may be an appropriate space to flag up risks and issues from the Scotland, Wales and England for the Board. 

RH noted the newly established Executive Leadership Team (ELT) meetings would be an appropriate place to highlight these issues, and suggested adding this as a standard ELT agenda item. 

With regards to the First Minister’s Taskforce, CM recommended considering how the Commission might use online resources to promote and inform on the work. 

CM has been working with the Human Rights Consortium since September and working with marginalised rights holders, community groups and organisations. Feedback from these discussions will feed into the Taskforce. CM gave detail on the key themes arising from these conversations, and offered to share a written report on this with the Committee. 

CM gave an update on Making Rights Real, which has achieved charity status, established a Board and recently secured funding. Making Rights Real will support and empower rights holders. 

The Committee commended CM and Making Rights Real.

NM cited the successful housing rights work in Leith, which supported residents living in poor housing conditions to advocate for their right to an adequate standard of living. NM highlighted the important role for the Commission and SHRC in terms of preparing duty bearers for the increase of communities claiming their rights. 

8. Update on Business Planning priorities 2021/2022
Following discussions at Committee and Board level in November, the Commission’s business planning priorities for 2021/22 have been agreed in principle. Staff are now working on the details of the plan and will update the Committee as it progresses. 

RH highlighted the importance of ensuring the work is appropriate for all nations when developing the business plan. RH noted being mindful of the impact on staff and ensuring the plan works with the available resources.

9. Reflections on the Commission and the Scotland Committee for 2020
Vonnie Sandlan (VS) joined the meeting. 

LS encouraged reflections on the past year, and how the Commission and Committee might take them forward.

Committee members commended the Commission on how it has adapted and responded to Covid, both in terms of business planning priorities and working practices. Credit was given to staff across the Commission. As Covid continues next year, the Commission will need to continue agile working. 

The Committee also thanked LS for her leadership as Scotland Commissioner.

RO noted that online Committee meetings have in some ways improved member engagement, and suggested looking to use this facility more in the future. 

DC praised the quality of the Scotland Committee papers and briefings over the last 18 months. This has supported DC to contribute effectively as a Committee member and to spread the word of the Commission in other areas of his professional work. DC noted the Commission has had a much more notable and public presence in 2020, with work such as the Labour party investigation. DC also noted the increasing divergence of Scotland and GB in terms of operational context. 

MC highlighted the important role of the Commission in tackling the ever-widening equality gaps in our society as shown by Covid.

CM highlighted the importance of stakeholder engagement and building on what the Commission has achieved this year.

NM added the important potential role of Committee members to facilitate stakeholder engagement and connect the Commission to other sectors. NM noted that current and newly appointed Committee members have a huge amount of experience and connections.

RH thanked the Committee for recognising the work of the Commission. RH is aware of the future improvement journey the Commission has to take, such as clarity of decision-making. RH noted next year the organisation will be moving into the new normal, moving into a hybrid of virtual and face-to-face working. The external environment will be challenging. The socio economic context and protected characteristics will be a driver for the work of the Commission. RH welcomed the developing partnership at the most senior level, across senior leadership team, Board and Committees.

AP reflected on the Scotland Committee’s improvement journey over the past number of years. AP gave thanks to JW, LW and RL for supporting the Committee. AP noted the valuable contributions from Committee members due to the diversity of knowledge, expertise, networks, PCs, and geographic location. He looked forward to welcoming the next cohort of Committee members who will add to this.

LW and JW agreed with attendees’ comments. JW noted that staff colleagues are becoming more proactive in identifying pieces that need to go through Committees, and have commented that advice from Committees has been hugely helpful. JW gave thanks to RL for supporting the Committee this year.

VS highlighted the Scotland Committee recruitment process as a success, and thanked members for being involved. VS noted that she will be developing a plan for how to tackle digital communications in our work, and looks forward to bringing this to the Committee. 

LS gave thanks to RL for supporting the Committee, for her organisation and coordination with the recruitment process. 

RL gave personal thanks to LS and JW. RL also noted the important role of the Corporate Governance Team to coordinate the support to the Board and Committees. 

10. Thank you to Clare MacGillivray and Naomi McAuliffe
CM and NM have served on the Scotland Committee since January 2017.

LS gave special thanks to CM and NM on behalf of the Scotland Committee and Commission. LS praised CM and NM’s shared passion for Scotland, equalities and human rights and their commitment to creating a fairer GB and Scotland. CM and NM’s contributions have been insightful and challenging. LS asked that they keep in touch.

NM highlighted how this is an important time of change to be involved in the Commission, for example Covid, constitutional changes, human rights landscape. 

CM thanked members for their support, and how much she has learned and embedded into her own work with having a more strategic focus on human rights.

LS thanked the team for all their hard work on behalf of the Committee in Scotland. LS wished attendees a wonderful break, and to spend time with family and loved ones. 

11. Any other business         
There was no other business. The meeting closed.

Close


Scotland Committee Meeting 6th November 2019 Action Points

	Agenda Item
	Action Points
	Who
	Completed 

	5. SHRC meeting follow up
	Meet with SHRC Chair Judith Robertson to provide feedback / suggestions for future meetings between Committee and SHRC. 
	LS
	Meeting with Judith Robertson on hold until post-Covid-19. 



Scotland Committee Meeting 2nd September 2020 Action Points

	Agenda Item
	Action Points
	Who
	Completed 

	9. Scotland Committee recruitment
	Consider how to mobilise stakeholder engagement instigated by Committee recruitment strategy.
	JW/
VS
	Recruitment process completed with Board approval for new members. 



Scotland Committee Meeting 11th November 2020 Action Points

	Agenda Item
	Action Points
	Who
	Completed 

	7. Future of UK Human Rights law
	Provide a written update on PPR and Just Rights re. social alliance building on human rights for the next Committee meeting.
	CM
	Update provided at Committee meeting on 11th November.

	8. Business planning priorities 2021/22
	Put CM in touch with Stephen Lodge to discuss Labour Party report and response from Palestinian groups.
	AP
	Complete



Scotland Committee Meeting 16th December 2020 Action Points

	Agenda Item
	Action Points
	Who
	Completed 

	7. Update on progress of First Minister’s Taskforce for Human Rights
	Members were asked put forward expressions of interest to be involved in Taskforce internal working group. Action Members.
	Members
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